
Warm days and cooler nights ! Plus retirees made it through the budget process once. 
Now we'll see what (1) the Select Committee of Twelve discusses (2) where all federal 
employees and retirees fit in with the President's new bill combining budget cuts with tax 
cuts. (3) BIG WHAMMY for postal workers and retirees. USPS HQ /PMG request Con-
gress for waivers of union contracts in order to lay off as many as 120,000 employees 
AND grab the $$ billions we've contributed to the CSRS. They want to run their own retire-
ment and health insurance ! Great ideas from the same people who managed the US 
Postal Service so well. 
 
And if the USPS goes bankrupt....hello welfare and how many greeters can WalMart em-
ploy ? 
 
On those semi-cheerful notes, Ron and Navella Richey, Maynard Cox and I attended the 
College of NARFE Knowledge, and did see some new terrain as I-29 is shut down near 
Omaha, because of flood damage. We had a few detours and one way highways, but ar-
rived on time. Sessions were (1) NARFE PAC (2) how to effectively contact Congress (3) 
Budget Cuts (4) Grassroots organizing, but on the legislative fronts, changes are coming 
so fast, we need a NARFE radio station ! Stay in touch with your members of Congress 
and let them know what your concerns are ! The radio not being practical, GWEN KET-
TER has started a web-site for the Topeka chapter, and that will certainly prove helpful for 
members with access to a computer ! 
 
For years, Senator Pat Roberts said, and I agreed with him.....whenever he heard of a 
new " postal improvement " out of USPS HQ, he shuddered. I'll see what Senator Roberts 
has to say about this money grab ? 
 
Be sure to make your reservations for September 23 ! Yes, it is a five Friday month. Call 
me at 478-0651 and probably leave a message as I'm keeping the medical establishment 
VERY busy. 
 
Jim Miller, President  
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 ALZHEIMERôS TRIBUTE GIFT FORM 
In Loving Memory Ofé                  In Honor Ofé 

PLEASE PRINT 

Name 

Enclosed is my gift of 

GIVEN BY:  

Name: 

Address: 

City/State/Zip 

PLEASE SEND ACKNOWLEDGMENT TO:  
 
Name 

Address 

City/State/Zip 

 
USE SEPARATE PAPER FOR ADDITIONAL NAME  

 ALZHEIMERôS TRIBUTE GIFT FORM 

The form is for donations to Alzheimer's  

Research. Send donations to: 

George Spotts Alzheimerôs Chair 

325 SE Rice Road 

Topeka, KS 66607-2334 

Lunch Menu 

 

Fried Catfish 

Pot Roast 

Cole Slaw 

Mashed Potatoes & Gravy 

Vegetable Medley 

Carrot Cake 

Rolls & Butter  

Beverages 

 

Cost: $9.00 

 

Legislative News 

I attended The College of NARFE in Nebraska 

the end of last month. They said we have a lot of 

work to do to preserve our retirement benefits and 

jobs. They are really concerned about the people 

who have been selected to make up the Select 

Committee of Twelve. This group of people has 

the ability to pick us out. There is approximately 

40 million people receiving Social Security and 

there are only approximately 4 million Federal 

Retirees. They request we visit our U.S. Senators 

and U.S. Representatives to ask them to protect 

our benefits and treat us equally. We need to em-

phasize to our leaders that this message needs to 

be conveyed to The Select Committee of Twelve. 

The Federal Employees have sacrificed in that 

their wages have been frozen for the next two 

years and the Federal Retirees lost their COLA'S 

in the 1980's and 1990's.  

Other subjects that they reviewed: NARFE PAC; 

Protect American Heartbeat; and about the secre-

taries jobs.  

On the State Level: We are keeping a close eye on 

the KPERS Retirement Committee. They are 

scheduled to meet on September 22, and 23.  

Joseph A. Beaudoin, our NARFE President, re-

leased a statement about the US Post Office re-

garding health care on September 7, 2011. This 

statement can been found at:  

http://www.narfe.org/departments/home/

articles.cfm?ID=2576  

  

Ronald Richey, Legislative Chair 

GOOD CHEER 

Since the August meeting, 

get well cards have been 

sent to Virginia Peters, Wil-

liam Nyquist, and Oscar 

Albrecht. 

 

Helen Price, Good Cheer 

Chair  

Kansas Trivia  

Celebrating 150 Years Of Kansas History 

After the Civil War, the railroads did not reach Texas, so the herdsman 

brought their cattle to the Kansas rail heads. In 1867, Joseph G. McCoy 

built stockyards in Abilene, Kansas and helped develop a famous cattle 

trail.  What was the name of the trail? 

 

Answer: The Chisholm Trail 

http://www.narfe.org/departments/home/articles.cfm?ID=2576
http://www.narfe.org/departments/home/articles.cfm?ID=2576

